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Celebrating Excellence

St Stephen's Catholic College held its annual Awards 
Presentation last night. Congratulations to year twelve 
students: Megan Crane - College Dux, Jake Priestly - 
Rotary All Rounder and Makala Meaney - Sr Mary Stephen 
Memorial Shield.

Above left: Megan Crane - College Dux.
Above right: Jake Priestly - Rotary All Rounder.
Right: Makala Meaney - Sr Mary Stephen Memorial 
Shield.
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL FROM THE PRINCIPALNOTICES
UPCOMING EVENTS:

 

ABSENTEE EMAIL 

If your child is absent, please email:
ssm.absentee@cns.catholic.edu.au

TERM DATES 2019
Term 3: 15 July to 20 September

Term 4 : 8 October to 29 November
Year 12 - 15 November

Student Free Days 2019
Monday 21 October

 CELEBRATING SUCCESS!

Please inform the college if your child has 
achieved success in an extra-curricular activity 
not directly related to school, so that the college 
community can celebrate these achievements.  
Please email Mrs Pinese (ssm.principal@cns.
catholic.edu.au) with any information and 
photos.

Maths Tutoring Available
Tuesday and Thursday
Recess 2 - MCR

(all students welcome)

  Wednesday
  3.00 pm - 4.00 pm - Library

  Years 10 -12 only

Change of Details
To ensure communication is received, please advise 
the college if you have changed your email address.  
Please email the office: ssm.office@cns.catholic.
edu.au or telephone: 4086 2500.  This also applies 
to any other contact details.

Monday 4 to Friday 8 November
Year 12 Block Exams

Monday 11 November
Remembrance Day

Tuesday 12 November
P & F Meeting at 5.30 pm

Friday 15 November
Year 12 Graduation (Assembly and Mass)

Monday 29 November 2019
Term four ends

Wednesday 4 December 2019
2020 Year 7 Transition Day

CHESS CLUB
with Mr Harnischfeger (Mr H)

Room: S4 - Every day during Recess 2.
EVERYONE IS WELCOME!

Dear Parents and Friends of St Stephen's

Over the past three weeks, students have been involved in several social, extra-curricular and 
academic events which have enhanced their experience of school. These have included the 
Senior Formal, the Chess Championships in Brisbane, the Quest Brainways competition at JCU 
in Townsville, the Arts Exhibition and our annual Awards Night.

With the theme of “Enchanted Forest”, the year twelve cohort of 2019 looked amazing on the 
evening of 19 October and I thank the Formal Committee, parents and staff for their contribution to a successful 
event. While the year twelve students enjoyed tripping the light fantastic at their formal, teams of other students 
competed in enrichment activities. Congratulations are extended to the chess team that competed in Brisbane 
to secure second place, narrowly missing out on the top prize. Also receiving accolades were the teams that 
attended the Quest Brainways competition, with two teams attaining second and third place. I would like to 
acknowledge and thank the parents who accompanied their students to this event in Townsville.

The annual Awards Night, held on 30 October, was an evening of celebration of student success in a variety of 
fields. Not only were students recognised for their academic, sporting and cultural prowess, but there were 
several awards related to service to the community, leadership and teamwork. I congratulate all students 
who received awards and those who performed at this prestigious event. It is also a time to thank our many 
sponsors for their generosity in donating scholarships, bursaries and gifts to our students. This support is greatly 
appreciated. It was great to witness the diversity of talent on show at the Arts Exhibition on 25 October where 
students are able to shine in the areas of music, art and drama.

The remaining signature events include year twelve graduation on 15 November, final examinations in week 
eight for years seven to ten and the end-of-year thanksgiving mass. It is important the all students attend school 
each day for the remainder of the term, as missed days will have a negative impact on students’ outcomes. The 
last day for attendance is Friday 29 November at 3.00 pm, after which students commence their lengthy summer 
break before returning on 28 January 2020. I thank parents in advance for ensuring that students are at school 
until the very last day.

In preparation for the transition process, the new principal for 2020, Ms Kerry Manders, visited St Stephen’s on 
17 October and will return for another visit on 4 December. As this coincides with the orientation day for those 
students entering year seven in 2020, it will be an opportune time for Ms Manders to meet this cohort.

I thank all parents for their continued support of our college and welcome constructive feedback, so that we can 
improve our processes and the educational experiences of your children.

With Trust in the Lord

Mrs Ida Pinese | Principal
Email: ssm.principcal@cns.catholic.edu.au

FOUND: This mouth guard has been found, please see 
Student Services if this belongs to your child.

mailto:ssm.absentee%40cns.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:ssm.principal%40cns.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:ssm.principal%40cns.catholic.edu.au?subject=
mailto:ssm.office%40cns.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=
mailto:ssm.office%40cns.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=
mailto:ssm.principcal%40cns.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=
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 STUDENT DIVERSITY ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL ADMINISTRATION

As part of my role this year, I have had the privilege of working with many students across all 
year levels.  Accompanying Mrs Schincariol and Ms Carlile to the Rostrum Speaking competition 
earlier this year, introduced me to the talents of some of our students in the public speaking 
forum.

In October, some of these same students formed part of the team of twelve (12) students from 
years seven to ten, who represented St Stephen’s Catholic College at a competition for High 
Potential Learners in Townsville, at James Cook University, called ‘The Quest’. 

Two (2) of our four (4) teams progressed through to the state finals for this competition and will compete against 
their peers from across the state, which will be held at The University of Queensland in November. 

We wish Isabel and Amelia Morris, Caitlin Wadley, Eloise Bertola, Alannah Falvo and Linda Emmerick much luck 
and enjoyment in Brisbane, and thank all students and families involved in the Townsville component of this 
competition (Rylan Srhoj, Campbell Palmer, Alexander McAuliffe, Nate Mitchell, Nicholas Brammer and Angus 
Ford). 

The Quest competition develops students’ understanding in Mathematics, Science and Humanities, bringing 
these disciplines together for students to work collaboratively and creatively to solve challenges. The overall 
theme for The Quest was ‘Order in Randomness’.  The idea of imaginary numbers was introduced and one 
challenge in the humanities area, appreciated by many participants, considered what a modern-day trial would 
be like for Macbeth.  

Neuroscience was an area of learning for these young people that many of them had not been exposed to 
before.  If it is something you are looking to know more about, I would recommend reading ‘Harnessing the 
incredible potential of the adolescent brain’ (Schwartz, 2015), which discusses why adolescents take more risks 
with thrill-seeking behaviour and what we, as adults with a better developed prefrontal cortex, can do to help 
our young people get through these troublesome times, that now span roughly fifteen (15) years of a young 
person’s life (as puberty is happening earlier (around ten (10) years old) and people are not taking on ‘adult roles 
[until] later in life’ (at near to 25 years old)). 

Mrs Trudy Pretorius
Middle Leader Student Diversity
email: tpretorius@cns.catholic.edu.au

Schwartz, K. (2015).  Harnessing the incredible potential of the adolescent brain.  
Retrieved August, 2019 from:
 http://tiny.cc/d614ez

The year is rapidly coming to an end, but there is plenty to do for students and staff before 
we get there.  This past week, we had the last immunisation session with Queensland Health 
which is a relief for our year  seven and ten students. We also had the year eleven block exams, 
Natural Fertility Services and the absolutely wonderful Arts Exhibition, and by the time this 
newsletter is published, we will have had the Awards Night.

In week five, there will be the last block exams for the year twelve students. I am sure that you 
will hear a big sigh of relief on Friday from all of the students. The exams will be followed by a 
week of less stressful activities culminating in the Graduation Mass.

I would like to thank the year twelve students for their efforts over the five years at St Stephen's. The cohort 
were the first 'preppies', they were the last year seven class in primary school and now the last 'OP' students. I 
wish them well for the future.

Mr Rohan Priestly
Assistant Principal Administration
Email: rpriestly@cns.catholic.edu.au

 THANKSGIVING MASS FOR 2019: INVITATION

In honour of Mrs Ida Pinese’s service to secondary education and upon her 
retirement as Principal of St Stephen’s Catholic College, parents, friends and 

alumni are invited to attend a Mass of Thanksgiving 

Location: 		  St Stephen’s Catholic College
Date:			   Friday 29 November 2019
Time: 			   10:50 am for a 11.00 am start  			 
	
RSVP by 15 November 2019 to:
Mrs P Szerstuk
Phone: 4086 2500
Email: PSzerstuk@sscc.qld.edu.au

mailto:tpretorious%40cns.catholic.edu.au%20?subject=
 http://tiny.cc/d614ez
mailto:rpriestly%40cns.catholic.edu.au?subject=
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 MOSSMAN 7'S: NETBALL  MOSSMAN 7'S: RUGBY LEAGUE

Under 13 Netball - Ms Naomi Torres
The girls faced some fierce competition, but played hard to win all three of their preliminary games. They then 
versed Innisfail in the semi-final, who were winners of the alternate pool. The girls struggled to find their rhythm 
in the first half, but came back to win in the second half.

The grand final saw them up against the home team, Mossman, with an incredibly tight defensive game that 
resulted in a tie of 3-3 on the whistle. The game went to 'golden point' with Mossman winning the centre pass. 
The atmosphere in the Mossman High Indoor Sports Centre was electric, with Mossman fans cheering on their 
girls. Within several minutes, the ball changed hands four times, with Mossman missing a winning goal. Finally, 
the girls worked tirelessly to get the ball down our end, and Jessica Reedman scored the winning goal! 

A huge congratulations to our winning junior team who played as a cohesive, diligent team the entire day. The 
girls demonstrated a high level of netball prowess, team spirit and persistence, in never giving up and supporting 
one another. A second congratulations to our amazing goal defence, Capri Flegler, who received a special trophy 
on the day being selected as 'Player of the Tournament' for the U13 age bracket. Great work Capri! 

We look forward to these talented players representing our College again in 2020.

Under 15 Netball - Mrs Regina Holden
The U15's finished as leaders of the Pool B; however, they were defeated in the semi-final by Redlynch State 
School. All of the girls played extremely well and should be commended on their team work and skill shown 
throughout the tournament.

Back row: Holly Prien, Willow Cole, Eliza Kuik, Jessica Reedman, Hannah Schiesser and Tayah Harris.  Front row: 
Binda Yow-Yeh and Capri Flegler.  Right: Player of the Tournament, Capri Flegler.

St Stephen’s Catholic College travelled to Mossman with 
the Under 13’s and Under 15’s rugby league teams to the 
Mossman 7’s this year. 

Although not winning any games, the Under 13’s matches were all close and the boys showed plenty of fight 
and spirit. 

The Under 15’s record for the day was: played four - won two, drew one and lost one. The boys only just missed 
out on the finals but played exciting, expansive rugby league. Special mention to Thomas Cuda who was voted 
player of the tournament by the referees.
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STUDENT SUCCESS: GYMNASTICS

Mareeba Gymnastics Club is very proud to have the following students from your school, who represented us 
at the Gymnastics Australia National Club Championships on the Gold Coast, where Brydie Genge, Kaitlin Carusi 
and Dayna Pearce competed.  Dayna also competed at the Queensland Gymnastics Junior State Championships 
in Brisbane.  Both competitions were held during the September school holidays. These students have been 
training up to nine (9) hours per week to attain the skills and requirements to achieve the qualifying score for 
their respective level of competition.  We would like to share with you in congratulating them on their success.

STUDENT SUCCESS: JAMIE AND OLIVIA HEWITT-TOMS

Jamie and Olivia Hewitt-Toms recently competed at the State Interschool 
Championships in Maryborough. 

Both girls were very successful, Jamie is the State 110 cm Showjumping 
Champion and placed third overall in the 120 cm. Olivia is the 90 cm Reserve 
Champion and fourth overall in the 100 cm. 

They represented Queensland at the National Interschool Championships 
in Sydney in September.

 STUDENT SUCCESS: LOGAN ACHA

 2020 - TERM DATES / PUBLIC HOLIDAYS / STUDENT FREE DAYS

Term 1
Tuesday 28 January to Friday 3 April (10 Weeks)

Term 2
Tuesday 20 April to Friday 26 June (10 Weeks)

Term 3
Monday 13 July to Friday 18 September (10 Weeks)

Term 4
Tuesday 6 October to Friday 27 November (8 Weeks)
(Year 12 Finish: Friday 20 November)

Public Holidays and Student Free Days
Monday 27 January - Australia Day Public Holiday
Monday 16 March - Student Free Day
Friday 10 April - Good Friday
Monday 13 April - Easter Monday
Saturday 25 April - ANZAC Day
Monday 4 May - Labour Day
Friday 17 July - Cairns Show 
Friday 4 September - Student Free Day
Monday 5 October - Queen's Birthday

Logan Acha (year eleven) competing at the 
state trials for high jump recently.
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 YEAR 12 FORMAL: ENCHANTED FOREST  YEAR 12 FORMAL: ENCHANTED FOREST
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 AWARDS NIGHT

Samuel Jennings with Mr Matthew Kleyn (Trade Training Centre Award) and Finley Green with Mrs Maryanne 
Tranter (Vocational Student of the Year).

Councillor Tom Gilmore, Mayor of Mareeba Shire presented the sports awards. From left to right: Emalina Fogale 
(Junior Sportswoman),  Ned Donovan (Junior Sportsman), Tonia-Marie Rantucci (Senior Sportswoman) and Jake 
Priestly (Senior Sportsman), tied with Thomas Cuda, who was unable to attend the awards.

From left to right: Isabel Rose with Mrs Michelle Bryce (Amaroo Medical Bursary), Kate Schincariol with Mr 
Robert Cater (Claude Cater Mensland Business/Law Studies Bursary), Jake Priestly, Chelsey Manitta and Lucia 
Puglisi with Mrs Fay McGrath )Evan and Fay McGrath Education Bursary).

 

From left to right: Coleman Doyle with Mrs Eva Arena (Mareeba Chamber of Commerce Business Encouragement 
Award), Angelo Musso with Ms Daniela Parlapiano (Robert Fabris Trust - STEM Bursary) and Holly Bryce with Mr 
Ken Cotterill (A Community Theatre Drama Award)  (Cultural Award).

From left to right: Brendan Wright with Mrs Theresa Higgins (Cultural Award), Samarah Casey and James Steele 
with Mrs Toni Baker (James Cook University Academic Encouragement Awards), Sophie Schrale and Alexander 
Fogale with Corporal Mitchell Corser and Corporal Christopher Campbell (Australian Defence Force Leadership 
Awards). to and

From left to right: Jenna Kerswell with Mrs Glenys Pilat (P and F Association Award for Citizenship), Deborah 
Hermanus with Mrs Ann-Maree Zugno (Mareeba and Dimbulah Community Bank Award for Citizenship) and 
Alannah Falvo with Mrs Lyn Dyer (Public Speaking Award).

AWARDS NIGHT
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Mrs Dora Luxton (Director of School Effectiveness - Catholic Education Services) had the pleasure of presenting 
the Academic Medals, from left to right: Isabel Morris (year seven), Caitlin Wadley (year eight), Alannah Falvo 
(year nine), Tahlia Spena (year ten) and Aarin Ryan (year eleven).

AWARDS NIGHT ST STEPHEN'S DAY 2019: FR ABEL'S HOMILY

Runner-up to the Dux, Mikaela Millerd with Mrs Dora 
Luxton.

Awards Night 
2019
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  DIGITAL DETOX DIGITAL DETOX
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 VET AND VOCATIONAL LEARNING

The school year is racing to the end and year twelve students need to be ready.  I have circulated 
a year twelve leaving checklist for all students, to ensure that they have completed what they 
need and are ready for the new chapter in their lives.  A copy is also on our web page.

Also, to assist students looking to enter the workforce, I have included a link to a range of 
resources that they may find helpful. View the job search resources here: https://myfuture.
edu.au/footer/assist-others/job-search-resources 

Throughout the year, I have included exerts from the Career Options Bulletin the school receives each fortnight.  
The link to the latest, may also assist students with decision making.

For 2020, TAFE still have vacancies in the following TAFE in Schools programs in Cairns.  These courses run on 
a Thursday at TAFE Cairns for the whole year and there is no cost to students who have not used their VETiS 
funding by undertaking another Certificate II course offered by an external provider.  If you are unsure of your 
eligibility, please see Mrs Hoult:

•	 Cert II in Light Automotive Vocational Prep
•	 Cert I in Construction
•	 Cert II in Furniture Making
•	 Cert II in Plumbing
•	 Cert II in Health Support Services
•	 Cert II in Salon Assistant
•	 Cert II in Retail Cosmetics – also available at Atherton TAFE on Tuesdays
•	 Cert II in Tourism
•	 Cert II in Hospitality
 
All TAFE at School Programs for Cairns will commence on Thursday 6 February 2020 at the Cairns TAFE Campus.

Mrs Carol Hoult
Middle Leader VET and Vocational Learning
email: choult@cns.catholic.edu.au

Students undertaking work experience recently 
include (above): Valentine Marnane at Bolwarra 
Enterprises and (left): Daniel Cross at Boycey's Custom 
Engineering.

ST MONICA'S COLLEGE: CELEBRATING 130 YEARS

file:///C:/Users/mlopez/Downloads/2019%20Updated%20LEAVING%20SCHOOL%20CHECKLIST%20ACTIVITY_%20Nov.pdf
 https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others/job-search-resources 

 https://myfuture.edu.au/footer/assist-others/job-search-resources 
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 HOLY CROSS CHRISTMAS FAIR


